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Mandarin Class for Autumn Semester 

Through over 10 weeks’ learning, the evening group Mandarin class 

for 202324 AY Autumn Semester had successfully completed. 133 

learners participated in the class. The participants took a mock HSK 

assessment to testify their learning result. Many of them were 

satisfied with their performance and eager to register the class in the 

next semester. 

 

HSK and HSKK Test 

3 Dec, 85 candidates sat the HSK and HSKK test at Room 330 and 

331 Portland Building, making the overall number of candidates hit 

469 in 2023. The next HSK and HSKK test would be on 13 Jan. Info 

to the test: https://www.nottingham.edu.cn/en/confucius-institute/hsk/

index.aspx 

 

 

First Prize in ’Belt and Road’ Ningbo Culture Presentation Competition 

15 Dec, Confucius Institute led the student team won the first prize in 

‘Belt and Road’ Ningbo Culture Presentation Competition amongst 16 

teams. The UNNC team consisted of 3 Chinese students Yewei Chu, 

Meihui Duan, and Ziyan Xu, and an international student Win Lei 

Shwe Yi from Burma. This competition was organised by Ningbo 

Education Bureau, Ningbo Human Resources and Social Security 

Bureau, Ningbo Federation of Trade Unions. 

 

Upcoming Events 

HSK and HSKK test 

• 9.00—17.00 Saturday 13th Jan @PB330 & PB331 

 

Celebrate New Year 

 

•  10.00—12.00 Wed 3rd Jan @IEB101 Calligraphy for PhD candidates 

• 12.00—14.30 Wed 3rd Jan @MN Restaurant Calligraphy & Dumplings for 

staff 

• 15.00—19.00 Wed 10th Jan @Trent 432 New Year Salon for CI members 
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